BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING NOVEMBER 6, 2024 7:00 P.M.

Supervisor Snow, Jr. called the Public Hearing for the 2025 Budget to order at 7:13 P.M. Present were Supervisor/Budget Officer John Snow, Jr., Councilors Eric Clothier, Sandra Farrands and Marianne Ingerson. Highway Superintendent Dan Duncan was also present. There were no residents in attendance. Councilor Crystal English joined the meeting at 7:23 P.M.

Supervisor Snow, Jr. stated the Town of Granby does priority-based budgeting. During Budget Meetings, which were open to the public, we had good conversations about maintenance and future capital needs. We will be actively looking at our budget next year and holding department heads and employees accountable for the results we are looking for. This budget will increase the tax levy for the general budget 4.3 percent and highway 3.9 percent. The total levy for all funds is \$1,707,788.00.

Highway Superintendent Duncan stated that he would still like to hire a sixth employee to work the night shift, plow, fill in for the other guys, and other things.

Councilor Farrands made a motion, seconded by Councilor Ingerson to close the Public Hearing.

The Public Hearing was closed at 7:37 P.M.

SPECIAL MEETING TO APPROVE THE 2025 BUDGET

Supervisor Snow, Jr. called the meeting to order at

Councilor Farands made a motion, seconded by Councilor Ingerson to adopt the presented Budget, and order the Supervisor to prepare the Budget for the 2025 fiscal year.

ADJOURNMENT

Councilor Clothier made a motion, seconded by Councilor Farrands to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:53 P.M.